Freedom of Information Act 2000 – asbestos in schools
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Please provide me with details of any form of asbestos found in Caldecote Rd infant and junior schools and Newarke Girls school buildings or grounds.
These are older buildings therefore if the presence of asbestos has been found at any time please provide me with details as to where, how and when the asbestos was been removed or managed.

Answer: 
Please find the attached asbestos management plan outlining asbestos containing materials within Caldecote Community primary school. This indicates current records and items as removed since the initial survey in 2011.
We do not hold any details on Newarke Girls School.  Our search reveals that this school does not exist anymore.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, information in relation to Newarke school is not held by Leicester City Council.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

